Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Dentistry
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B5-2.013
Dental Examinations

The Board of Dentistry hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver, filed on July 16, 2021 by Michael Abdelmalik. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 47, No. 139, of the July 20, 2021, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance from or a waiver of paragraph 64B5-2.013(1)(b), F.A.C, which requires all parts of the ADEX shall be completed within eighteen (18) months from the initial start of any portion of the examination. A failure to complete all parts of the examination within eighteen (18) months will require the applicant to retake the entire examination. Due to hardship, the COVID-19 pandemic and actions to limit gatherings of people and “social distancing,” Petitioner requested a variance and waiver to be granted credit for the Anterior Restorative portion, completed in 2021 (within 22 months) rather than 18 months. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly noticed public meeting held on August 13, 2021 in Maitland, Florida. The Board’s Order of Notice of Intent to Deny Petition for Variance and Waiver and Order Accepting Withdrawal of Application for Licensure, filed on August 30, 2021. The Board finds the Applicant has failed to meet his burden to demonstrate that a strict application of this rule would violate principles of fairness or create a substantial hardship or that the applicant has met or will meet the underlying purpose of the statue via other means. Following the Board’s vote to deny the Petition for Variance or Waiver, and it is appearing that the Applicant did not satisfy the requirements for eligibility for Florida Licensure, the Applicant moved to WITHDRAW his application.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Jessica Sapp, Executive Director, Board of Dentistry/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258, Jessica.Sapp@myflhealth.gov.
